



Central Whidbey Sportsmen's Association P.O. Box 711 Coupeville, WA 98239 For current information and the most up to date calendar of events Go to the web site address: cwsaonline.org

CLUB OFFICERS:

President	Larry Memmer	969-2588
Vice President	Randy Pike	544-2140
Secretary	Kay Gheen	907-231-5492
Treasurer	Ralph Young	360-678-0430
	Wes Kenworthy	
	OLUB BIRECTORO	
	CLUB DIRECTORS:	
2022	Gary Winlund	503-440-3492
	Mike Nortier	619-947-4299
2023	Mike Cox	300 0078
2023		
	Michael Marks	696-5814
2024	Doug Smith	672-0629
	_	360-320-8797

Next General Meeting

Monday November 14, 1900

COMMITTEE CHAIRS:

Public Relations:	Bill Balfour	360-679-1812
	Ron Martin	320-8797
Match Scheduling:	Al Lindell	360-678-0960
NRA Recruiter:	Gary Winlund	360-678-9879
Range Safety Officer:	Kelley Gustafson	360-678-4430
Hunter Safety:	Larry Memmer	696-2588
Projects Coordinator:	Ed Hilkey	929-2896
•	CWSA_	PROJECTS@CWSAOnline.com
Newsletter:	Kris Hansen	425-772-8944

MATCH COORDINATORS:

Р	in:	Richard Morgan	425-750-5444
S	peed Steel Rifle:	Larry Memmer	969-2588
S	peed Steel Pistol:	Mike Cox	399-0078
Р	istol Falling Plates:	Roger Richards	820-8105
R	ifle Falling Plates:	Roger Richards	820-8105
Р	istol Hanging Plates:	Gary Raster	969-3228
R	ifle Hanging Plates:	Gary Raster	969-3228
2	2Ir Off-hand Rifle:	Lance Landquist	320-3645
R	ifle:	Gary Winlund	360-678-9879
Ti	rap:	Ralph Downs	202-7562
		Bill Simons	

For full list of Committee Chairs — visit the CWSA Website



Stop The Bleeding Class will be held on November 16, 2022 starting from 7pm until 9pm and this will be the last class for 2022. Sigi and her team do a great job teaching this class! In my opinion everybody needs to know how to stop the bleeding and save a life! Please contact Sigi Johnson at (360) 969-3678 or by emailing her at sigirob@me.com to reserve a seat in this class.

What You Absolutely, Positively MUST Know.

John Mott, I want to take this time to recognize one of our members who devoted 11 years ensuring everybody receive a newsletter 132 times in 11 years! John's outstanding service to the club needs to be recognized publicly that he did an outstanding job all those years while providing this service as a volunteer! After 11 years John is passing the baton to Kris Hansen who volunteered his services to the club to carry on this very important Task. He can be reached at kris.terry.hansen@gmail.com if you would like to add something to a newsletter, please send your message by the 4th Monday of the month.

Thank you, John for your service!!!

Larry Memmer, CWSA President

Homeless Shelter Across From The Club

Discussion on continuing discussion of financial support for Mike Thorp's group opposing the homeless shelter. Mike rehearsed the issues that he brought up at the general meeting. They have started the appeal process with their attorney. The attorney said it could go as high as 15k to 18k. The hearing examiner did mention that the county did a couple of things relating to zoning that are not quite kosher and provide some ground for an appeal. Once they file, a judge will set a court date and they should have a decision in two to three months. However, the county could go ahead with improvements to the site and possibly place some homeless in the facility. Any help from the club would be appreciated. All thinks it would be good for the club to donate \$3,000 to \$4,000 to the cause. So far this year we have donated \$1,600.00 to Mike's group. The board decided to donate \$3,500. This now needs to go in front of the general meeting for final approval or disapproval.

Nomination Of Board Members

Nomination for two board members is due in November and December. The two board member openings are Mike Nortier and Gary Winlund. Gary Winlund expressed he wanted to stay as a board member and Mike Nortier expressed he was not running for his board position. Please give your name to Doug Smith or Ron Martin or come to the general meeting and nominate a member who must accept the nomination.



Board Meeting 24 October 2022 Notes

Board consideration by Jim Siggens: Request board to consider a new member category for members >80 years old (Octogenarian Status) who possess a Washington State disable license plate or placard be given work party participation credit and billed at the appropriate annual rate **OR** Ed could consider if we should come up with a work assignment that would not require physical strength. Jim wanted to make a suggested change to the bylaws. Because we started the \$50.00, Jim wants to forgive the work party requirement. The other qualifier is to have a state disabled license plate. Larry thinks that anyone that is disabled can talk to Ed Hilky and set up a work assignment that disabled people can do. Mike cox made a motion to second by range Randy Pike, there were two negative votes from Al Lindel and Ron Martin.

Measure passed to allow with the following requirements:

- Age > 80 years
- Must have state disabled permit or car license
- Must be a member in good standing for the previous five years

Discussion on making it less formidable to get started shooting in match competition. Mike Cox made a motion that we provide an open house for people to come and learn as the first match will be free so people can try out the different matches the club has to offer. The motion was seconded by Randy Pike. The motion carried. Al will mark a date on the calendar.

From the President Larry Memmer

I wanted to resend this email to let everybody know we have started sending out these invitations as of November 9th, we are through the H's. So with that said, below are the instructions for getting your membership online. Please, as you receive your email invitation to renew, go ahead and pay. Because of the numbers we would like to take care of as many members as we can, plus we don't want you to lose your invitation to renew your membership.

Fob keys will be passed out at a later date and that will require everyone to come in one time only to get your Fob key then it will be updated every year online as you buy your membership.

The plan currently is to start using the FOB key on March 1, 2023. More will come out as we receive the Fob keys!!

There will be no more signing into the club logbook as the key will log you in and out, also we will no longer count bullets instead we will estimate from the last few years numbers.

NOVEMBER 2022

CWSA MEMBERSHIP - EXTRA IMPORTANT

RENEWAL INFO

NOVEMBER 4, 2022

Dear CWSA Member.

We've made a few changes based on your initial feedback, so we are restarting the renewal process now. Please discard the first announcement sent 10/31 and titled November 1 and keep only this one, November 4. If you haven't already, you will soon receive an email invitation to renew your membership via the internet using a credit or debit card. A very few of you have already received the invitation and some had an unsatisfactory experience. Please try it again using the new and improved instructions below. Here is a step-by-step guide for you to follow after you get your invitation.

Be on the lookout for an email between November 1 and December 20 from CWSA requesting that you "Accept Invitation". Click on it. It'll take you to your entry to the system where you will do a routine user name and password set up. It will require a minimum of 8 characters containing 1 upper case, one lower case and one number. Confirm password. Save this because you'll need it for as long as you are a member.

Continue reading through this simple guide once you are ready to RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP.

CWSA RNEWAL STEPS (continued)

- Once you have successfully entered the system you should start on the upper left
- Start by clicking on your profile and work down through it making sure all your info is complete
 and correct. If you need to update, click on the little pencil on the right side of the screen and
 then click the titles you need to update.
- D0 add your specialty in the field "Organization" such as electrician, accountant and/or name your employer. There is room for both, and we need to know who to call when we need specialized help here at the club.
- NO NEED to fill in the fields starting with Parents Name down through Last Contact.
- Be sure to SAVE that data and then move down to Contact info and update that as needed, again by clicking the little pencil.
- DON'T click on Relationship. If you wish to add a family member as an associate member, please send us an email @ <u>EZF.CWSA@gmail.com</u>.
- Select "Payment Information" to submit or change your card information.
- Click on invoice, open invoices, use the little triangle next to PAST YEAR and select Future 90 days. If you've been issued an invoice you'll see it here. If not, let us know.
- Use checkout where you can enter or modify your card data or simply click "Complete Checkout" and if your card data was entered correctly you are done!

Thanks for working with EZF and if you have any questions please email EZF.CWSA@gmail.com.

We will be monitoring this every day!

By Wes Kenworthy, Jeff Phillips, Ralph Young & Larry

Thank you for continuing to be a member of the best gun club on Whidbey Island!

NOVEMBER 2022